CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 18th December 2017.

        Present: Cllrs: B Morris, Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, David Raymond, Alan Price, Gerald Thomas
        In attendance:  C Cllr. N Prior

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th November, 2017, were read and agreed.  Proposed 
by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason. 

2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders - Deferred
· Public Toilets – Agreement with the Mathry Hall Committee – the draft version was agreed.  The Clerk was asked to send it to the Mathry Hall Committee for its approval.
· LDP Draft Delivery Agreement and Representation Form.  Paper copy provided by C Cllr. Neil Prior.  The Clerk will send in a response on behalf of the Council.
· WI Anniversary – Cllrs:  Bryn Morris, Jill Morgan, Alan Price and Gerald Thomas had attended.
Cllr. Tim Mason was unable to attend.  The Clerk was asked to send their thanks and a congratulatory card. 
· The Clerk had not heard back from Anthony Harries about the invitation to the Community Council meeting.

3. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:     Clerk remuneration  - £225.00
                                                  Auditor – expenses:  £14.00.00

                                                  St. Davids Community Land Trust - £125.00 – this request was declined,    

                                                  as the Council felt it was not in a position this year to donate.

           Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas

           Account information:  Balance of current a/c as at 30th November, 2017 - £1826.15

                                              Balance of deposit a/c as at 30th November, 2017 - £3009.00

                                     
4. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Application

17/0821/PA:  Mabws Bridge Caravan Park, Mathry – variation of Condition 2 of planning permission             

                      D2/83/204 to allow for a 12 month operating season.  No adverse comments.
Planning Permission Given

17/0580/PA:  Mathry School – conversion of former school to a dwelling

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) NHS Wales Health Collaborative – “A Major Trauma Network for South and West Wales and South Powys”  January meeting,  Send link round.
b) PCC – changes to waste collection dates over the Xmas period received
c) St Davids Peninsular Community Land Trust – request for funding of £125 received.
d) St Davids Peninsular Community Land Trust- email confirmation that a planning application 
e) has gone in for the development west to Glasfryn Road, St. Davids received.  There are 38 affordable properties, 32 homes for open market sale and a 63 bedroom hotel.
f) St Davids Peninsula Tourist Assoc.  – request for Mathry Community Council’s support in developing a mobile phone app received.    The Councillors agreed in principle but wished to know far more about it.   contact@stdavidsinfo.org.uk
g) Mathry Village Community Forum – minutes of meeting held on the 13th November, 2017, received and given to Cllr. Jill Morgan.   The Clerk would send the minutes by email to the 
h) other Councillors. 
i) PCC – County Council Budget Reductions and Medium Term Financial Plan received.  This 
is a proposal to recharge councils for the costs of their local elections.   C Cllr. Prior will provide 
a breakdown of the allocated costs. For further discussion at the next meeting.   Estimated costs were over £5000 per election.
6. PUBLIC TOILET 
Approx £700 has been spent so far.  Cllr. Alan Price has obtained a disabled toilet, urinal and basin for free.  The electrician has fitted cables for the lighting.  Tiles have been purchased and delivered.

7. COMMUNITY HALL
The Xmas event is on the 21st December.  Cllr. Bryn Morris gave a brief report on the last Mathry Community Hall Committee meeting on the 7th December.  The wifi issue is still on-going.

8. PRECEPT
Although the Council had already agreed the Precept for the next financial year there was further discussion after the letter from PCC indicating that it is going to recharge Mathry Community Council for the cost of any election.  Deferred to next meeting.

9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
The speed check in Croesgoch has been completed.  There may be mobile speeding checks. C  Cllr. Prior is raising parking outside Croesgoch School as an issue.  There will be public consultation on the proposed options of raising the Council Tax by 5%, 8% or 12.5% and these proposals are currently going through Scrutiny Committees for a decision by the Pembs County Council Cabinet in the Spring.
Signed ……………………………………..
Date  …………………………………..
